
Criw Cymraeg Autumn/Hydref 1 half-term update  

 

Helo! We have had a busy half term in school so far. As with 

every new academic year, we spent the first few weeks settling 

back in and applying for roles within the School Council/Eco-

Committee and Criw Cymraeg. Once our Criw Cymraeg members for the 2024-

2025 year had been chosen, we appointed our Chair and spent our initial 

meetings discussing what we felt had been done well last year and deciding upon 

our aims for the academic year.  

 

We are working towards the Gwobr Arian / Silver 

Award for Cymraeg Campus as we already have the 

Gwobr Efydd / Bronze Award.  

 

• Our first task was to share the Holiadur / Questionnaire with everyone in 

Blwyddyn 2-6. This is completed at the start and end of every year to 

show us how all the children feel about Welsh in our school and to give us 

key areas to focus on for the academic year, alongside the Cymraeg 

Campus Arian Targets.  

• We set up our Criw Cymraeg weekly assemblies, giving out roles to each of 

our Criw Cymraeg members.  

• We introduced and learnt two new Welsh songs together in our weekly 

Welsh assemblies to add to our assembly repertoire.  

• We celebrated Diwrnod Su’mae as a school by learning about it and 

playing some Welsh language games in our weekly Welsh assemblies, and 

then dressing in red, white and green for the day and doing some craft 

work to make Welsh greeting posters for around school.  

• We planned our Harvest festival service which we celebrated in the 

Chapel in Lixwm, including a new Welsh song that we learnt especially 

called ‘Diolch Iesu’  

• We also decided to focus on our House names as a theme for some of our 

learning and projects about Wales during this year, kicking it off with 

four assemblies learning about Owain Glyndwr. Foundation class continued 

their learning in class by doing some drawing and writing, learning a Welsh 

Talk 4 Writing script about him and spending a morning in the outdoor 

provision demonstrating what they had learnt.  

 

We are looking forward to the Autumn 2 half-term 

and making more progress towards our targets.  

 

Hwyl Fawr – Criw Cymraeg  


